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Town of Amherst
Amherst Public Shade Tree Committee Meeting
Tuesday, July 13, 2021, 5:30PM, Zoom
Minutes

Present: Alan Snow (Tree Warden), Ellen Keiter, Shoshona King, Bennett Hazlip, Julian Hynes, Sara Lawlor, Henry Lappen (Chair), Gordon Green, Ronna Erickson. Julia Mergel, Adrian Stair, Guest: State Senator Jo Comerford
Announcements and Public Comments
Note: the agenda was adjusted to accommodate Senator Comerford, and we began by discussing statewide initiatives. Senator Comerford started by praising the work of the APSTC and supporting its priorities.
Alan described the statewide importance of community-based solar, as an alternative for people who want to install solar without cutting trees around their house. Community-based solar would allow panels to be installed in a harmless place, allowing residents to preserve their trees while at the same time installing solar panels.
Jo said that the SMART (Solar Massachusetts Renewable Target) program encourages some of this, and described work by her and Representative Mindy Dom advancing community solar without the expense of cutting down trees. These statewide regulations are forthcoming. She emphasized importance of net positive between trees and solar, mentioned that “we’re breathing for the commonwealth” (“we” being Western Massachusetts). A pending “no net loss bill” will consider the way in which we preserve open space and trade off solar with trees. Jo will send it to us for our feedback. She is in touch with community solar developers in support of community solar but is looking for the state to incentivize installation as part of built environment, or on land not useful for other purposes. 
Henry described the Shutesbury solar development, and Jo said that this is on the state’s radar, but there is little that can be done as it is currently on private land. 
Henry described the Chapter 87 update, and that it was on the docket prior to covid. Jo said that Chapter 87 is fairly long and doesn’t know much about it. Sara referenced senate bill S1323 as the current bill. Jo emphasized that more than 6,000 bills are put through every session, so it is challenging to be aware of each one. She is willing to sign on as a cosponsor and requested that the committee send info on it for follow up.
Julian asked about protecting root zones during construction, that that be included. Jo said that she didn’t have a chance to review the bill but offered to review if we want to comment on it in detail. Sara’s overview is that it is mostly just updating the language rather than updating the scope. Specifics are still up to the towns; the bill is primarily updating the language for 2021, without changing the general provisions of the law. Henry verified with Alan that the Chapter 87 updates were put forward by the Tree Warden’s association. Henry promised that we will get Jo the top 5 reasons to support chapter 87. 
Henry transitioned the discussion to Complete Streets, and the way it prioritizes pavement over trees. Sara pointed out that because the affiliated grant money was allocated for pavement projects, even if the town wants to save mature trees, there is nothing in the grant that allows funds to be used for this. Sara has researched significant tree ordinances and enumerated the benefits of mature trees over new trees: 50-year-old trees are exponentially more valuable than new trees, with significant advantages for storm water remediation and cooling, and mature trees can lower ambient temperature by over 3 degrees. If there were 20 more trees planted the temperature would go down significantly in the vicinity, according to a recent study. Sara mentioned that we’re interested in starting something, but that we haven’t had a chance to get started. Jo asked that we keep her in the loop regarding what we plan to do next. She reiterated her support of this work and that she wanted to take more action on this. She said that the new climate law includes the word sequestration in the new law for the first time, and now the state has to take into account carbon storage and the sequestration when considering its climate goals. 
Henry said that these things may be clear at the town level, but that they often need to be moved to the state level. Jo will send the draft legislation to Henry to be distributed to the committee for comment, and she will consider any comments we might have, and we could either respond with comments individually or as a group. Henry commented how effective her chief of staff was and Jo agreed.
Henry then welcomed Adrian Stair and Julia Mergel who are interested in joining the committee and welcomed their participation, and they both introduced themselves. Julia submitted a citizen activity form, and Henry suggested that Adrian do as well, and that once that is done, they will be notified as soon as a committee vacancy opens up.
Hearings - If any
N/A
Approval of June Minutes, Volunteer Hours
June minutes were approved, and volunteer hours were gathered.
Committee Reports 
Chair
Henry drove through The Brook and reported that about half of the planted trees were dead. This was a private location. A third person is interested in joining the committee. There is a new town blog mentioned in the TheAmherstCourant.org. We should contact them and let them know what we’re up to. Shoshona referenced the Amherst Indy and volunteered to contact both. 
Tree Warden
Alan reported that a new project was given to the tree staff for a water line to be installed to the town line with Leverett. There is a lot of crown pruning that needs to happen, which Alan’s team will take on. This is on the docket for this week or next. Henry Street still hasn’t been finished pruning, even though paving is starting already. 
With all the heavy rains we are getting some branch failures – each heavy rain causes a few branches to fail, which calls attention to problems with some existing trees.
In March of 2020 at the beginning of the pandemic, there was an incident with Asplundh where they cut down a town tree with the permission of the owner. Alan was notified, but not fast enough. Asplundh was fined and charged $4,700 for replacement costs. Eversource this week cut down three small sugar maples for new service to house lot. The owner had requested that no trees be cut down, and notified Alan, and Eversource will be fined as well. Utility arborist is usually in close contact with Alan, but in cases like this the crew may be different. Alan is working with them and Asplundh to find out why this is happening and making sure that it doesn’t happen. Henry said that the $4,700 will come to the tree gift fund.
The workday last weekend, mulching the trees next to Atkins, should help protect them. It was a big help since his staff wouldn’t have been able to get to this.
Julian asked if we could get mulch thought the town to mulch trees in the public way near one’s house. Alan pointed out that wood chips are free from the transfer station and that he and his crew can drop off mulch for volunteer tree mulching. Alan will coordinate with Julian to drop off chips for Julian to spread around his neighborhood.
Treasurer’s Report
Sara reported that there is $23,352.75 in account, which doesn’t include pending fines and one small remaining flyer expense. 
Presentations and Discussion
Henry showed off his many apricots.
Statewide Efforts
Sara volunteered to put together 5 reasons list and asked if others might have ideas to contribute. Henry said that all committee members should write something to Sara. 
Cemetery Site Visit
Henry said that there was supposed to be some follow up – Sara sent out official language and asked if everyone got it. 
Saturday Planting
Several of us will be here and there may be enough to set up another mulching day. Alan will check to see if he’s available. 
The September planting will be on East Pleasant. 
Ellen requested that there be a little more specific information about each week’s plan, especially about planting on private property. Alan clarified that the state law allows him to plant trees on private land up to 20 feet from the public way with owner’s permission. This was particularly an issue on Glendale where utilities lie in the grass belt that is on the public way. For three years, trees planted by the town on private property are maintained by the town and ownership and control passes back to the owner after that time.
Tabling Display and Handouts
N/A
Website Update, Education and Promotion, Gazette, radio, TV
N/A  
Significant Tree Ordinance - ZBA
Chris Brestrup responded positively to Sara about planning and zoning boards meeting with tree committee, but details have yet to be resolved. 
Money - Fundraising, Town Line Item
Henry reiterated the importance of writing letters to the editor.
Tree Inventory - How to Use Article, Arlington’s Tree Map Online
Gordon asked about whether or not there is a management plan, which is mentioned in the DCR grant guidance. Alan says we have an old one that we did for Tree City USA. Alan has said that he’s wanted to update the plan for a long time, and that this is something that a grant could help with. He said the money is a matching grant, but that volunteer hours and staff time can be used for some of the required 50% match. For the inventory in 2010 there were 2 separate grants, roughly $20,000 
Henry pointed out that in the past two years we’ve had about 500 volunteer hours, which are given an estimated value of $28.54/hr ($14,270 for 500 hours). 
Alan described that the grant process needs to be coordinated with budgeting process, to account for the timing of disbursements from grant funds versus vendor payments. Our intent to apply is due by September 1, and the full application due by November 1. We will need a budget request for the 2022 fiscal year budget. 
We’ll go ahead and have a meeting on 8/10, partly to make progress on this before the September 1 deadline. 
Town Tree Tour
Ellen described the town tree guide with Norma Hallock with Amherst Garden Club. She will meet again with Norma.
Old items
Historical Society Letter of Support
Alan will meet with them on Thursday for grant application for Sycamore, and that they will need a letter of support. Ellen volunteered to write the letter of support. 
Committee Comments
N/A
Topics Not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chair|
Adrian described a particular concern – she lives in Clark House, and the Bangs community center is in front of her home. She mentioned wheelchair accessible ramp and that 7 trees had to be cut down and wanted to know how one goes about planning for what kinds of trees will be planted to replace them. Henry pointed out that this was out of the tree committee’s authority, and Adrian said that she was more interested in just contributing to the process. Alan said that now is the time to put in requests, and that they are looking forward to having the committee help with planting and/or come up with recommended species. Alan asked for recommendation, and Adrian offered to contribute a list next meeting. Henry agreed to put this on the next meeting’s agenda.  
Shoshona mentioned that she found out arbor day foundation started in Nebraska. There’s an arbor day amusement park one can go to in Nebraska. Adrian described an arbor-day-themed retreat. Also, in Washington DC there are excellent street trees. Ronna asked if Henry could forward the information on the two bills. 
Meeting was adjourned about 7 pm.  Minute taken by Gordon Green.
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